## Fox Hills Elementary Community Council Meeting January 9, 2020 9:15 AM Family Center Relo

Members in attendance – Katie Clark, Nicole Porter, Kylie Jones, Chantel Olsen, Vanessa Park, Diana Payne, Teri Daynes, Amber Elliott Others attending – Brenda Shamo, Sherry Talbert, Nicole McDermott, Sarayda Leal

## **Approved Nov Minutes**

Review budget – Right now we may be under what we need for paras for the rest of the year. A motion was made to move any extra money to help fund the paras and was approved.

Next year's plan- We will not need as much funding for book bags, we may cut that by \$1000. With the science standards changing we are looking at helping fund to get science supplies, we will also look into Donors Choose to see if we can get some help that way. We want to continue funding paras. We would also like to continue providing funding for the leadership conference. We will work more on this next month.

Bond Money Update – Nicole McDermott shared with us that with the cost of building schools going up it is delaying some of the planned rebuilds and remodels. Many are 5-7 years off the original plan. They are trying to reduce the cost of the high schools being built by cutting out "extras". Taylorsville rebuild is probably 4 years away.

Reconfiguration update – Community surveys will be started for Taylorsville and Kearns the end of Jan. A question came up about what will be done with the Westbrook property – there will probably be a meeting in the fall to discuss that.

Boundary change update – With the upcoming boundary change, there are a lot of unknowns about our enrollment for next year because of special permitting. We will continue to plan with the information we have, but it will be adjusting as we get actual registrations. There is a definite plan for an overpass to cross 6200 S into the back field of Fox Hills, but no dates/timeline is known right now. We will be working on safe walking routes as we get more information.

Family Center request – There is a need for a volunteer to help in the Community Center. It is helpful if they would like to learn Spanish so they can give practice with English and be able to learn Spanish from the other parents.

All Day Kindergarten – It is requested that we contact our legislature about HB-99 and encourage them to provide funding for all-day kindergarten. This is the last year of our current grant and we may not get funding next year.

Adjourned at 9:50 AM